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July marked another busy month with Council locking

down it's budget and framing the plan for the year

ahead.

There's an extraordinary amount of work to be done and I

have every confidence in our teams delivering these

projects. As they progress through these works, I ask the

community to assist with patience and understanding of

any inconvenience that may arise. The end goal, after all,

is a better Shire for us all.

An open-ended review of the Dingo Barrier Fence began

at a meeting held  with landowners and the State

Government review panel at the Council Chambers on 25

July. This review aims to form an understanding of the

fences efficacy and produce a recommendation to the

State Government as to the commercial viability of the

fence.

With  overwhelming consensus of the room in support of

the fence,  Council will be strongly advocating for its

continuance. I encourage all to  take the time to

contribute to this conversation and assist where you can

by lobbying for your own position on this matter. 

Between 7 and 14 July we celebrated NAIDOC Week

across the Shire.  This reflective and respectful series of

events was an absolute credit to the collaboration of the

people who pulled it together. I was fortunate enough to

make it to the opening ceremony at Quilpie State College

and witness the first of the week-long activities.

Unfortunately, rain had ruined the master plan of being by

the river, but we’ll always take the rain. 

Next stop for me was  Eromanga State School, where I

witnessed the kids play games and participate in

aboriginal language and craft workshops. The kids were

amazing, taking in all the cultural sharing they could get

and really reflecting on its message.
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Check before you travel

If you are planning to travel, make sure you keep

up to date with road conditions and closures

through Quilpie’s Disaster Dashboard at

www.dashboard.quilpie.qld.gov.au/

The disaster dashboard includes information

about river heights, road conditions and closures,

power and phone outages, as well as helpful

contacts. You can also check council’s Facebook

page for updates.

Report a damaged road

Residents can also assist by lodging a customer

request to report road damage. Customer requests

can be lodged by phone, in person, in writing, by

email or via Council’s website.

Last stop was the closing ceremony at St

Finbarr’s where Principal Marsh had us

worshipping the north, south, east and west,

followed by a tree-planting with Doug Collins

and myself. We finished with a lunch of emu

patties, a first for me and they were a deadly

choice.

Overall my favourite moment was serving the

cake to the Elders and just catching up with

them and sharing a laugh. A huge thanks goes

out to all involved in making the week such a

success.

I also attended the annual interschool sports

carnival opening at the Quilpie State College

and witnessed the first time the sun has ever

shone at this event, as well some very energetic

performances from the athletes.

Youth numbers look good for the Shire, with the

majority being under eight.

Congratulations to Sommerfield,  the overall

winners, but “Go McManus always”!

Stay safe and be prosperous all.

Mayor Ben Hall

T r a v e l  T i p s
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Council agreed to submit a funding

application under the 2024-2028 Local

Government Grants and Subsidies Program for

the development of Quilpie Airport to ensure

the long term viability of the runway for RFDS

aircraft and regular passenger transport.

Subject to funding approval, Council resolved

to award RFQL 18 23-24 Flood Restoration

Works 2022 –September Flood Damage-

Adavale Pkg to APV Contracting Pty Ltd for an

amount of $614,733.36. 

Council approved the following Community

Assistance Grant applications:

 Quilpie Sporting Clays Club for $1000

direct cash contribution and in-kind

support toward their 2024 annual two day

shoot in August

Quilpie Gold Club for $2000 direct cash

contribution and in kind support toward

the Quilpie Open Golf weekend in August

Council approved the provision of Supporter

Sponsorship to the value $500 to the QCWA

Annual Report and State Conference 

Council has advised the Channel Country

Ladies Day event organisers of its commitment

in principle to support their 2024 events , with

the level of support to be considered on

receipt of a formal request.

Council appointed Julie Reitano as Acting

Chief Executive Officer from Monday 19

August 2024 to Monday 14 October 2024.

Council agreed to support an application for

the Eromanga Natural History Museum – Stage

3 under the Growing Regions Program with a

financial cash contribution up to $3,000,000

Council resolved to accept an offer from Alina

Graham for the sale of 64 Pegler Street Quilpie

for the amount of $145,000

July Council Meeting Wrap Up
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Council resolved to advise the Department of

Resources that Council was not opposed to

removal of a creek name that could be

considered offensive under the Place Names

Act 1994, and requesting input into the

renaming of the creek

Council agreed to support an application for

the Quilpie Sewerage Treatment Plant

Replacement application under the 2024-28

Local Government Grants and Subsidies

Program (LGGSP).

The renewal of a lease on lot 51 on NK86 due

to expire 1 December 2025 was approved

Council accepted an offer to purchase two lots

of land at Adavale from Aaron Lankowski,

being Lots 503 and 504 on A2451 for $1500 ea

Following a recent Expression of Interest for

Audit Committee Members, Council approved

the following appointments effective 1 August

2024 to 31 July 2028:

Ms Mel Jacobs, Mr Ian Stacey, Ms Kerri

Mooring and Mr James Gauvin as

independent members

Cr Ben Hall and Cr Roger Volz as Councillor

representatives 

 A new Construction of Road for Access to

Property Policy was adopted by Council

Council approved a DA for Reconfiguring Lot 1

on SP277802 into 30 rural residential lots, two

park lots and road reserves, subject to

specified conditions

Council approved minor changes to planning

and building fees and Council facilities fees

under the Register of Cost-Recovery Fees and

Commercial Charges, effective 16 July 2024

continued on page 10

Page 5



The last two Hoek homes were delivered in early

July, one in Boobook Place and another in

Dukamurra Street.

Works have commenced on fitting out the houses

with fencing, sheds and service connections.

Construction crews are back at the Grey Range

undertaking Stage 2 of road widening at the

intersection of the Cooper Developmental Road.

Maintenance crews have been carrying out

shoulder grading along the Diamantina

Developmental Road East of Quilpie.

Crews have now commenced work on an all

weather access to the new Toompine Transfer

Station. This is located adjacent to the new water

bore on the eastern side of the highway.

Concrete crew and Parks are undertaking

upgrade works at the front of the administration

building, works involved removing trees, and

repairing damaged footpaths.

Murweh Shire’s jetpatcher has been carrying out

edge repairs along the Diamantina

Developmental Road.

Parks crews have been busy assisting with the

Outback Masters Golf.

We have seen an increase in vandalism around

Quilpie, including graffiti and damage to

sprinklers in the centre islands; if you know

anything about this please report it to the Police.

Flood Damage works around Eromanga have

been completed.

Contractors have now moved to Adavale area.

Engineering Works 
Update

A U G U S T  2 0 2 4 Q U I L P I E  S H I R E  C O U N C I L  C O M M U N I T Y  N E W S L E T T E R

Page 6

M a y o r  B e n  H a l l  i n s p e c t s   t h e  n e w l y  w i d e n e d  a n d
s e a l e d  E u l o  R o a d

T h e  f o o t p a t h  o u t s i d e  C o u n c i l ’ s  A d m i n i s t r a t i o n
b u i l d i n g  h a s  b e e n  u p g r a d e d

C o n n e c t i o n  o f  s e r v i c e s  a n d  f i t t i n g  o u t  o f  t h e  n e w
t o w n h o u s e s  i s  n o w  u n d e r w a y

C o n s t r u c t i o n  o f  t h e  n e w  t o w n h o u s e s



Quilpie Shire Council, together with the

NAIDOC Committee with the support the

National Indigenous Australian’s Agency and

RESQ was able to deliver an exciting and

engaging week of NAIDOC celebrations in

Quilpie Shire beginning on Monday 8 July

2024. 

This year’s NAIDOC Week theme, Keep the Fire

Burning! Blak, Loud & Proud  celebrated the

unyielding spirit of our community and we

invited the everyone to participate and stand in

solidarity.

The fire represents the enduring strength and

vitality of Indigenous cultures, passed down

through generations. It is a symbol of

connection to the land, to each other, and to

the rich tapestry of traditions that defines

Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander peoples.

During this week we honoured this flame, we

kindled the sparks of pride and unity and

ignited a renewed commitment to

acknowledging, preserving and sharing the

cultural heritage from many families that enrich

the Quilpie community, our State and our

Nation.

The Quilpie NAIDOC Week program was jam

packed with traditional activities that embraced

and promoted indigenous culture through art,

craft, painting, cooking, games, storytelling

and language.

The official opening of NAIDOC Week was

hosted by Quilpie State College. Mayor, Cr Ben

Hall officially welcomed everyone and was ably

assisted by community Elders and students

cutting the NAIDOC cake. 

NAIDOC Week in Quilpie Shire 
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Quilpie State College provided an amazing
rotation of traditional group activities and johnny
cakes, kangaroo, emu and crocodile were stars of
the lunch menu!

Mulga Mates Centre celebrated NAIDOC Week
with a special guest - Mardigan man, Wayne
Martin. 

Wayne provided an inclusive welcome to country
and smoking ceremony, engaging the children in
interactive education, showcasing various
aboriginal tools and instruments.

This was followed by a delicious NAIDOC Week
Elders Lunch held at the Imperial Hotel to
celebrate which was well attended.

continued next page
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Eromanga State School celebrated NAIDOC Week

with Boonthamurra man, Mark Wallace, providing

a traditional smoking ceremony on country

followed by a rotation of traditional games, body

painting, arts and crafts.

Under 8’s Day was held at Quilpie Shire Hall with

the theme, “Connecting to Culture” where the Air

Stewards and Pilots (aka teachers and staff) took

the costumed children on an exciting journey

through different countries and culture.

St Finbarr’s School hosted the closing ceremony

on Friday 12 July. Welcome to Country was

performed by Wayne Martin and Douglas Collins

and a moving Mindful Reflection and

Acknowledgement, focusing on connection to

country and each other was led by Principal, Kara

Marsh. 

During the day, ochre painting and grinding

stones (assisted by Aunty Ruby), building

gunyahs and traditional games were part of the

days program of activities. Mayor Ben Hall

officially closed the NAIDOC Week celebrations.

These NAIDOC Week celebrations were a great

success thanks to strong support of the Quilpie

Shire Council, Quilpie NAIDOC Committee, NIAA,

CWAATSICH, Deadly Choices, Cunnamulla

Primary Health Care Centre, RESQ, Quilpie State

College, Eromanga State School, St Finbarr’s

School and the community.

NAIDOC Week in Quilpie Shire (continued)
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The Care Collective - SW Primary Care Pilot 
Partnering with the local community to

improve the health and wellbeing of those

living with complex health conditions.

THE PROJECT

The Care Collective - South West Primary Care

Pilot aims to improve how Queenslanders in the

South West region access care by building on

the strengths and fixing health service gaps in

these communities. 

Funded by the Commonwealth Department of

Health and Aged Care, the project is focused on

health service providers working together to

develop models of care that meet the needs of

the community. 

WHAT IS IMPORTANT FOR THE PROJECT TO

BE SUCCESSFUL? 

Understanding the local area’s services,

programs and providers.

Taking a holistic approach to complex and

chronic health conditions.

Clearly communicating with health and

community services to ensure timely and

appropriate referrals. 

SUPPORTING THE FAR SOUTH WEST

QUEENSLAND REGION

When talking with health providers, consumers

and other stakeholders, it was identified that

many people living in far south western

Queensland find it hard to access primary health

care services and their care is not always

coordinated. This project aims to work on these

issues in the following centres:

Charleville

Quilpie

Cunnamulla

Thargomindah and surrounding areas.

The project will be evaluated in the middle of

2025 to see if it can be rolled out across other

parts of Queensland. 

BENEFITS FOR THE COMMUNITY

Person-centred and culturally safe health

care for consumers, closer to home where

possible.

Improved communication between health

care providers and services.

Better coordinated access to health,

community and social support services for

the community.

Stronger health literacy in the community. 

Better management of health conditions with

personal care plans and supports in place.

Fewer avoidable hospitalisations and trips to

the emergency department.

GROWING OUR TEAM

Local knowledge and the right skills are

important to support the health and well-being

of Queenslanders. 

Our project team members work and live in the

areas they support, which means we can grow

and change our workforce based on local needs.

These team members work with local councils,

primary care providers and First Nations health

organisations. 

The dedicated Care Collective workforce may be

different across areas depending on the local

needs. There are three different options that

each area picked from, with some areas

choosing multiple:

COMMUNITY SERVICE COORDINATOR

These Coordinators provide administrative

project support for all primary and community

health care service providers to make sure

health and wellbeing services in each area are

coordinated. 

CLINICAL CARE COORDINATOR

These qualified health professionals provide

clinical care coordination to consumers in the

primary care setting, in partnership with General

Practitioners, community and acute health care

providers. 

continued next page
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COMMUNITY CARE FACILITATOR 

These professionals are based in the local

community to work with consumers, as part of a

multidisciplinary care team, to guide them on

personalised services, information and support

to meet their needs.

FIND OUT MORE

Your local team member:

Kerrie Bennet, Community 

Services Coordinator at

Quilpie Shire Council 

50 Brolga Street, Quilpie

Alternatively, reach out to 

the team at Reform_Planning@health.qld.gov.au.
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Quilpie local, Megan McFadzean, has

shared her excitement at being appointed

as Aboriginal Health Worker with

CWAATSICH in her home town. 

Megan is keen to support the community with

the comprehensive primary health care

available and establish a professional 

relationship with the community and is

looking forward to exploring and providing

opportunities for our community. 

You can reach out to Megan by phone on

4656 1391 or by email at

megan.mcfadzean@cwaatsich.org.au.

The Care Collective - SW Primary
Care Pilot - continued from p. 9

CWAATSICH Aboriginal Health
Worker ready to work with Quilpie
community

July Council Meeting Wrap Up -
 continued from p. 5
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Council resolved to accept changes to three

policies under review as listed in the

minutes

A resolution was passed to support an

application under the Housing Support

Program – Community Enabling

Infrastructure Stream for the Quilpie Rural

Residential Subdivision

Council endorsed the following motion for

the annual LGAQ Conference:

That the LGAQ calls on the State

Government to increase funding for

regulated long distance air services for

rural, remote and first nation

communities.
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Through Homes for Queenslanders, the

Queensland Government is further

supporting renters to find, get and keep a

rental home.  

The Renters Relief Package has expanded

eligibility for a range of products and services

to help customers find and apply for a place to

rent, help to get a rental, and help to keep

their place if they’re having financial

difficulties. 

This expanded eligibility means that income

limits have increased so more Queenslanders

can access renting assistance.  

For more information visit Help with renting |

Homes and housing | Queensland Government

(www.qld.gov.au)  Or get in touch with your

local Housing Service Centre.  

People who need housing help can go to

qld.gov.au/housinghelp, call 13 QGOV (13 74

68) or the Homeless Hotline on 1800 474 753.    
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Housing help for Queenslanders

Are you eligible for the Queensland Housing

Finance Loan Regional trial?

The Queensland Government is helping more

Queenslanders living in country areas into

home ownership so they can stay close to their

families, jobs and community connections.

The Queensland Housing Finance Loan is for

people who can afford to buy or build a home

but are unable to get a loan through a bank or

building society.

The Queensland Government has extended the

household income eligibility of the existing

Queensland Housing Finance Loan from

$141,000 to $201,000 per annum for a two-

year trial, allowing more people in regional

Queensland to apply for the loan

.

This trial is open to eligible people living in 45

local council areas including:

Balonne, Banana, Barcaldine, Barcoo, Blackall-

Tambo, Boulia, Bulloo, Burke, Burdekin,

Carpentaria, Cassowary Coast,

CentralHighlands, Charters Towers, Cloncurry,

Cook, Croydon, Diamantina, Douglas,

Etheridge, Flinders, Gladstone, Goondiwindi,

Gympie, Hinchinbrook, Isaac, Livingstone,

Lockyer Valley, Longreach, McKinlay,

Maranoa, Mareeba, Mount Isa, Murweh, North

Burnett, Paroo, Quilpie ,  Richmond, Scenic Rim, 

Housing Finance Loan for remote
and regional Queenslanders

Renters Relief Package 

 Somerset, South Burnett, Southern Downs,

Tablelands, Western Downs, Whitsunday,

Winton.

Call or email for more information:

1300 654 322 Mon-Fri, 8:30am-4:30pm

hscsloaninformation@housing.qld.gov.au
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Upcoming 
Events
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AUGUST 2024
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Get active, be
crafty, have fun
in Quilpie Shire!

See our events calendar
on the previous page for
places to go and thing to

do in our great Shire

GET OUT AND ABOUT IN QUILPIE SHIRE
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1 0 a m  W e d  2 8 t h  A u g u s t
Q u i l p i e  S h i r e  H a l l
F R E E  E V E N T !
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